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Dear Families,  
 
Confirmation of end of term arrangements & first day back in September  
 
As we approach the final two weeks of the academic year, I want to take a moment to thank you for your 
ongoing support of school. On the 23rd July we close for the academic year and below are the arrangements 
for the end of term and the return school dates in September.  
 
A reminder that our uniform provider, Whittakers, will be in school on Sunday 3rd August 2025 between 11am 
until 2pm if you wish to call into school to purchase uniform.  
  
Last Day of Term – Wednesday 23rd July  
This will be the final day of school before we break up for the summer holidays.  
 
Students are expected to arrive as usual for morning line-up at 8:25am and will finish the day at 12pm.  
Please ensure your child is in school on this day.  
 
Return to School – September 2025 
 

• Monday 1st & Tuesday 2nd September – Staff INSET Days (School closed to students) 
• Wednesday 3rd September – Year 7 and Year 11 return (arrive by 8:25am for morning line-up) 
• Thursday 4th September – Years 8, 9 and 10 return at the following times: 

• Year 10 – 8:25am 
• Year 9 – 10:00am 
• Year 8 – 11:40am 

 
Getting in Touch  
If you need to contact the school over the summer or at any point, the main office is open and can deal with 
urgent enquiries. Please note that if you email individual staff members, this will not be picked up over the 
summer break.  
 
Finally, I’d like to wish you and your family a relaxing and enjoyable summer break (fingers crossed for some 
sunshine!).   
 
We look forward to welcoming your child back to school in September, refreshed and ready for the year ahead.  
 
Yours faithfully,  
   
  
Nicola Griffith  
Vice Principal – Pastoral & DSL  
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Measles Outbreak 
 
 
Dear Families, 
 
We have been asked by Salford City Council to advise you that there are ongoing measles outbreaks in several 
regions in England, including cases in Salford. The ongoing outbreaks have primarily affected unvaccinated 
children under 10 with some needing hospital care, especially the very young. 
  
The Health Protection Agency are warning that the upcoming summer travel season could trigger more cases, 
as families visit countries and areas in the UK experiencing measles outbreaks. European cases are already 
double the number reported last year – the highest since 1997. 
  
Parents are urged to check their children's vaccination records and ensure they've received both doses of the 
MMR vaccine, which is free on the NHS. It's never too late to catch up on missed vaccinations. Children should 
receive two MMR vaccinations, the first at 12 to 13 months old and the second, at 3 years and 4 months. By 
ensuring children are vaccinated on time will protect younger children who are not old enough to get 
vaccinated yet. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
 
The Lowry Academy 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Back to Contents 
  

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fnews%2Fukhsa-urges-travellers-to-take-steps-to-avoid-infection-abroad/1/010001975e8bf803-43753c20-4c8e-488f-bdd1-478c16c45788-000000/RniYcnbDwneEmX6Bc2z4s9fRyRzg-yCQ3NisJx5JnB8=409


 
 

 
 

Page | 6 
 

Date for your diary - Key Stage 3 Academic Reviews  
(either Thursday 23rd October 2025 or Thursday 6th November 2025) 

 
 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
Before we break for the summer holidays parents and carers of Year 7 and 8 students will receive by email 
(and a copy of this email will also be available via the Arbor App) an invitation with a personal appointment to 
attend their child’s Academic Review on either Thursday 23rd October or Thursday 6th November 2025.   
 
Appointments have been made early to provide everyone with sufficient notice to ensure, where required, 
arrangements can be made to allow parents/carers to attend their child’s Academic Review along with their 
son/daughter.  
 
Academic Reviews have replaced our ‘traditional’ Parents Evening events that have been held in previous 
years for our Key Stage 3 students. 
 
Each Key Stage 3 student has been allocated an Academic Mentor who will conduct the review.  The review 
will last for 20 minutes.  During the meeting there will be an opportunity to discuss the student’s progress in 
all of their subjects as well as reviewing their involvement and contributions in all other aspects of school 
life.  By the end of the meeting parents/carers will be provided with a summary of ‘next steps’ that can be used 
to help support the student in the next phase of their educational journey. 
 
Please look out for this letter before we finish. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Samantha Wells 
Assistant Principal (Assessment Data and Interventions) 
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Lost Property 

 

Dear Families, 
 
 
We have several unclaimed items in our Lost Property area.  These items will be placed outside The Forum 
on Tuesday and Wednesday next week for students to check. 
 
Any items that remain unclaimed will be donated to a local charity. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
The Lowry Academy 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Back to Contents 



 
 

 
 

Page | 8 
 

Arbor App Update 

 
Dear Families, 
 
 
From Monday 14th July you will be able to access your child’s Summer Progress Report in the Arbor App. To 
access the Arbor App,  

 

• Download the Arbor Education App onto your device. You can find it on the 
Apple and Google Play stores.  
 

• If you have an account already set up, you should be able to log in. Make sure 
you use the email address we have on file for you at school. 

 

 

 

• If you can’t remember your password, click the “Forgot your password?”  link 
 

• If logging in for the first time, click the link that says “First time logging in?” 
 

• Don’t forget, you can always email ask.lowry@lowryacademy.org.uk if you need help. 
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Homework | Students | The Lowry Academy 
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Diary dates  

   
    
Please make a note of the following dates, further information will be sent to families closer to specific 
events:    
 

   

Date(s) Relevant to    Event    

Tuesday 15th July Years 7 -10 Lowry ACES Presentation Evening 

Tuesday 22nd July All Families Gold Reward Trip Day 

Wednesday 23rd July All Families End of School Year – students finish at 12pm 

 
 
 

Date(s) Relevant to    Event    

Monday 1st September All Families INSET Day – School closed to students 

Tuesday 2nd September All Families INSET Day – School closed to students 

Wednesday 3rd September Year 7 & Year 11 Students return to school at 8:25am 

Thursday 4th September Year 8, 9 & 10 Students return to school at the following times: 
 

• Year 10 - 8:25am 
• Year 9 - 10am 
• Year 8 - 11:40am  
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